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July 28—The International Peace Coalition (IPC) held 
its eighth weekly meeting on Friday July 28. The spirit 
of changing the course of history, as current develop-
ments are taking the world closer and closer to a nu-
clear Armageddon, was palpable in the reports from 
every speaker, with everyone fo-
cused on the flagship Humanity 
for Peace rallies  to be held on 
August 6, the 78th anniversary of 
the U.S. nuclear destruction of Hi-
roshima in 1945. The central rally 
on that day will be held outside the 
United Nations building in New 
York City, with sister rallies to be 
held across the U.S., in Great Brit-
ain, Germany, Canada, Sweden, 
Mexico, Guatemala, Nicaragua 
and Malaysia, among other loca-
tions.

Helga Zepp-LaRouche, who 
initiated the IPC, opened the 
discussion, emphasizing that the 
danger of nuclear war is increasing, 
as the U.S. and its NATO allies 
escalate the shipment of military 
arms into the war zone, lyingly 
asserting that Ukraine is “winning” 
the war. Even some of the whorish 
U.S. press are now acknowledging 
that the military “counteroffensive” 
by Ukraine has been a thorough 
failure. Zepp-LaRouche empha
sized that there must be a total 
break from this disastrous policy 
somewhere in the West—be it Germany, France, or the 
U.S.—to end the confrontation and begin cooperation 
between the nuclear powers, to create an architecture of 
security and development for all nations. Such a break 
appears to be a remote possibility. That means that we 
must expand our efforts to break through the wall of lies 
about Russia and China.

Ray McGovern, the former CIA analyst who used to 
give the daily briefing for the President of the United 
States, and who co-founded the Veteran Intelligence 
Professionals for Sanity (VIPS), then noted that Russian 
President Vladimir Putin, who has for years asserted 

that U.S. domestic policy determines U.S. foreign 
policy, said that the Biden family is in deep trouble, due 
to the revelations about the Hunter Biden laptop and the 
global corruption now exposed, but that President Joe 
Biden simply continues the insane assertion that Russia 
has “already lost the war” in Ukraine. The neocon 
policy now promoted by the Biden Administration, and 
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his leftover Obama gang (Blinken, Sullivan and 
Nuland)—who should be facing jail time for their 
multiple crimes—are more likely to launch a nuclear 
war than face incarceration. In his long career in 
intelligence, McGovern said, he had “never seen this 
level of danger.”

Oliver Boyd-Barrett, a professor at California State 
University, provided a detailed study of the actual 
battlefield situation in Ukraine, noting the “sheer scale 
of numbers dying in this infuriating and unnecessary 
war.” The effort to deny the failure of the Ukraine 
“counteroffensive” has failed, but there is still the “fog 
of war” which can be used to justify the escalation to a 
nuclear launch. The promotion of Victoria Nuland to 
the number two at the State Department demonstrates 
that the regime is “either too stupid or too evil” to stop 
the madness.

Anastasia Battle, who moderated the event, reported 
on massive outreach to independent journalists. She 
also reviewed the current list of scheduled speakers for 
the August 6 rally at the UN, which will be live-streamed 
from 1-4 p.m.

Former President of Guyana Donald Ramotar said 
that the West terribly miscalculated when they thought 
the sanctions would destroy the Russian economy and 
that modern NATO weapons would crush them in 
Ukraine, but that the danger of nuclear war is now even 
greater. He recommended that we recruit scientists to 
join in the peace effort. The next speaker, scientist Steve 
Starr, author of “The State of the Nuclear Danger” and 
other articles and videos on the effects of nuclear 
weapons, quickly agreed to write a public letter to other 
scientists to join the movement, as Mr. Ramotar had 
proposed.

Reports by organizers from several of the planned 
international sister rallies provided a sense of the global 
nature of the movement.

Diane Sare, the founder of the Schiller Institute 
NYC Chorus, briefed the meeting on the plan to 
perform the Mozart  Requiem  in a New York City 
church following the rally at the UN, to honor the 

hundreds of thousands of civilians killed by the U.S. 
nuclear bombing of two Japanese cities in 1945. A 
guest conductor from Türkiye, who has conducted 
music for several other rallies for peace, volunteered 
to conduct the event. There has been a surge of 
choristers joining, and an orchestra is being mobilized 
as well.

Bernie Holland, an activist from the UK, suggested 
that even if nuclear weapons were to be abolished from 
warfare, that the bombs themselves should be re-
designed to serve as defense of the Earth from asteroids, 
a plan known as the Strategic Defense of Earth (SDE). 
He encouraged everyone to read the book written by 
Mike Billington, Reflections of an American Political 
Prisoner—The Repression and Promise of the 
LaRouche Movement, and referenced that the Chinese 
character for “crisis” is made up of both the characters 
for “danger” and “opportunity,” which he also compared 
to Mrs. Zepp-LaRouche’s reference to the “coincidence 
of opposites” from Nicholas of Cusa. He added that this 
is also coherent with Buddhist teaching. We must take 
full advantage of the opportunity of the current crisis, 
he said, to create a “critical mass of consciousness” 
among the people.

Mrs.  Zepp-LaRouche closed the meeting, noting 
that the recently released movie about Robert 
Oppenheimer was bringing attention to the horror of 
nuclear weapons, and that the Schiller Institute had 
prepared a leaflet to distribute to audiences at the film, 
encouraging them to join the August 6 rallies. She 
supported the call for scientists to join the movement, 
but suggested that the letter be addressed to “scientists 
and artists,” since scientists and artists share the love of 
the positive vision of mankind’s future. She called for 
participants to spend the remaining days before August 
6 mobilizing everyone, especially youth and the Global 
South, which is experiencing a revolutionary upsurge, 
turning against the call to war coming from the NATO 
countries in favor of peace and development in 
cooperation with Russia and China, determined to end 
the age of colonialism once and for all.

https://youtu.be/X0zlyfhz7hk
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/humanity-for-peace-concert-tickets-681346494707

